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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

MAY 6TH, 2009 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely
There were no Pinebrook residents in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the April 8, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.

2. Financial statements at and for the month ended March 31st, 2009 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  

3. Cory addressed agenda item #4 as part of the financial discussion.  Mike Dawson is a resident who had a lien filed against him for nonpayment of association dues.  Mike had performed community work for Pinebrook in prior years, and the question had been raised whether late fees on his delinquent balance should be waived.  It was noted that just prior to tonight’s meeting, payment was received in full.  It was the board’s feeling, however, that late fees should not be waived for past service as noted by Troy.

4. Cory also addressed the question of how to treat Adam Adrade’s $10,000 ACC deposit now that his unfinished house on Canyon Drive is up for sale.  Dan noted the bank had foreclosed on his property.  The board was in agreement that the deposit should remain with the HOA and the buyer and seller of the property should work out a resolution between them at closing.  Once construction of the home is satisfactorily completed, the ACC will then refund the deposit to the new owner or Mr. Andrade. 
5. Ted discussed his recent conversations with Jim Webster.  Jim continues to insist he wasn’t aware that Pinebrook had an HOA, even though he’s been sent monthly statements for many, many years.  Ted noted he could contact our attorneys or Cory regarding foreclosure on his property or resolution of his delinquent account balance.

6. It was noted that the spring newsletter content was fine and should be printed and mailed as soon as possible.

7. Dan noted that Jim Craghead would like to be in charge of coordinating a summer party for members of the HOA.  The board agreed on the date of Saturday, June 27th at 5pm.  Details regarding the party would be handled at a later date.  Notice of the party will be included in the spring newsletter.
8. The board discussed homeowner use of the wood chipper.  It was decided that the chipper would be made available the last Saturday of the month between June 27th and September 26th from 9am to 1pm.  A qualified and trained employee of Gorgoza Mutual Water Company would be hired to operate the machine.

9. There was general discussion of the trails behind Hester Henderson’s house and the Pitou residence.  It was noted that Dan and Ted would inspect the trail behind Hester’s house and Troy noted he would take a look at the trail by the Pitou residence at some point this summer.
10. Ted noted he has edited the complaint against the “Party House” on Canyon Drive and will ask Craig Hoggan to file it.

11. Dan noted that Summit County will be applying an asphalt overlay on Pinebrook Road this summer, and asked the board whether they think the speed bump below the school bus turnaround at Big Spruce should be removed.  There was general discussion, and the overall consensus was that it’s location doesn’t affect vehicle speeds significantly and should be removed.

12. Lisa discussed the issue of installing a speed indicating sign on Wagon Wheel Way.  General discussion followed.  Lisa agreed to gather some additional cost information, and Dan agreed to help her buy one, noting it is something the board agreed to purchase in prior meetings.

13. Due to scheduling conflicts, it was noted that the next board meeting would be scheduled for Wednesday, June 10th.  

14. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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